
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting  

April 26, 2022 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on April 26, 2022 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, Rusty Bradshaw, and Beth Tripp.  

Quorum established.  Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney Vester Parsley were also present. 

The meeting commenced with the Pledge and a prayer led by Attorney Parsley.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong requested that the minutes from the March 22, 2022 meeting be 

reviewed.  Alderman Beth Tripp made a motion to accept the minutes for March 22, 2022 as 

presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Susan Holmes addressed the Board concerning the Three Star Grant.  She also addressed the issues 

on Gin Alley with trash and debris that is accumulating as well as the state of the Gin Alley. 

Ms. Sandy Brown, Senior Center Director addressed the Board concerning Old Timers Day due to 

the scheduling of Watertown's Mile Long Yard Sale, she moved Old Timers Day to Saturday, 

October 1, 2022. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Police Report; see attachment A.   

Street Report; see attachment B. 

Fire Report was presented by Assistant Chief John Partridge; see attachment C. 

Water/Sewer Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO.  The Consumer Confidence 

Report has been uploaded to the Town website notification printed on monthly water bills 

beginning April 20, 2022.  Multiple water leaks were identified and repaired this month. 

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D.  Workshop set for 

Thursday, May 5, 2022 at 5pm.  Mrs. Tetlow reviewed the new order from the Water and 

Wastewater Financing Board releasing the Town from oversight.   

Engineering Report was presented by Mr. Jerry Warren.  Mr. Warren addressed TDOT water line 

replacement. He is still working on the funding for the water and wastewater projects.  Hearn Hill 

project is waiting on the original easement to be filed. Marque Labs sewer project is still waiting 

on diagrams from them for the waste treatment.   

Attorney Report was presented by Vester Parsley.  Mr. Warren and Attorney Parsley met with and 

reviewed the plans for the master meter with Mr. David Lawrence.     

Mayor Report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  Mayor Armstrong addressed the needs of the 

cemetery. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

None 

Alderman Tripp made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed. 



 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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